
 
July 21, 2016 

Kathleen Burgess 
Secretary to the New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 

Re: Request to extend public comment period on adoption of Large-Scale 
Renewable Program and Clean Energy Standard to 45 days. 

Dear Secretary Burgess: 

We join other watchdog groups in asking that the Public Service Commission 

extend the public comment period on case 15-E-0302 (large scale renewables 

and nuclear plant subsidies) to 45 days. 

Given the magnitude of the potential costs imposed on the public we believe 

more time for public review and comment is necessary.  

Thank You, 

Blair Horner 
Executive Director 
NY Public Interest Research Group 
146 Washington Avenue 
Albany, NY 12210 
bhorner@nypirg.org 

Susan Lerner 
Executive Director 
Common Cause NY 
80 Broad Street 
New York, NY 10004 
slerner@commoncause.org 

John Kaehny 
Executive Director 
Reinvent Albany 
148 Lafayette Street, 12th floor 
New York, NY 10013 
info@reinventalbany.org 

Laura Ladd Bierman 
Executive Director 
League of Women Voters of NYS 
62 Grand Street 
Albany, NY 12207 
laura@lwvny.og 


